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THE	AGRICULTURAL	COMPONENT	
08/12/2017.	By	Elsa	

	

I/	MASIPAG	Network	and	Demonstration	Farm	

The	rice	farmers	organization	led	by	Pastor	Felix	and	Tatay	Keko	in	the	village	of	Dita,	is	now	officially	
registered	as	a	member	of	the	MASIPAG	network	(a	grassroot	movement	of	farmers-scientists	led	by	
farmers	for	farmers),	and	actively	engaged	in	the	adoption	of	organic	farming	practices,	and	to	the	
gradual	conversion	of	their	rice	paddies	towards	organic.	After	multiple	trainings	and	workshops	co-
organized	with	 Joel	 (a	MASIPAG	 farmer	and	 technician)	and	Elsa,	 and	after	 several	 failures	due	 to	
typhoons	and	excessive	rainfall,	they	finally	succeeded	in	establishing	the	trial	farms	and	verification	
farms,	 allowing	 them	 to	 select	 the	 most	 adapted	 varieties	 and	 to	 multiply	 the	 seeds.	 They	 then	
began	the	actual	conversion	process,	first	on	the	plots	they	judged	less	risky	to	start	with.	Motivated	
by	 the	 encouraging	 results	 they	 obtained,	 with	 grater	 yields	 and	 grain	 quality,	 they	 are	 now	
converting	larger	plots.	
Dita’s	farmers	hope	that	their	example	will	inspire	many	other	rice	farmers	in	the	barangay	to	make	
the	shift,	 in	order	 to	 join	 forces	and,	 together,	produce	sufficient	amounts	 to	go	commercial	 scale	
and	 develop	 sales	 circuits.	 We	 are	 pleased	 to	 hear	 that	 other	 farmers	 from	 nearby	 villages	
(Balimbing,	Camarugayan)	are	interested	to	set	up	similar	mechanisms	in	their	village.	
These	 outcomes	 are	 important	 steps	 forward,	 as	 the	 success	 of	 sustainable	 agriculture	 and	 value	
chains	development	in	the	barangay,	will	greatly	depend	on	the	collective	organizational	capacity	of	
the	farmers.	
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II/	Oliver’s	Model	Farm	

Collective	projects,	although	powerful	and	far-reaching,	are	also	(often)	slower	to	take	shape	and	to	
structure	 than	 individual	 initiatives.	 In	 order	 to	 gain	momentum,	 ER	 is	 also	 supporting	 individual	
farmers	to	establish	innovative	farming	systems	and	to	adopt	sustainable	practices,	with	the	aim	to	
inspire	 others	 to	 follow	 their	 footsteps	 and	 widespread	 those	 practices.	 Oliver,	 a	 volunteer	 and	
visionary	Mangyan-Iraya	 farmer	 from	 the	 settlement	 of	 Lukutan,	 is	 the	 pioneer	 candidate	 of	 this	
pilot	project.	
Together	with	Nemicio,	and	Elsa,	they	identified	a	plot	on	Oliver’s	properties	where	the	model	farm	
will	be	established.	With	the	help	of	Sjors,	a	Dutch	biologist	volunteering	for	ER,	they	are	redesigning	
the	 farm	 following	 the	 principles	 of	 permaculture,	 and	 based	 on	 the	 optimization	 of	 functions	 of	
each	element.	
The	major	 land	preparation	works	have	been	achieved,	 fences	 installed,	 the	 compost	and	nursery	
constructed,	and	we	are	now	very	excited	to	implement	the	final	design	steps.	
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III/	“The	Talipapa	Project”:	setting-up	a	collective	selling	point	for	agricultural	products	

In	collaboration	with	the	Indigenous	People	community	leaders,	and	on	their	request,	we	launched	
the	Talipapa	Project,	which	aim	is	to	help	farmers	access	secured	outlets	by	reaching	out	to	the	local	
market.	 Having	 secured	 and	 reliable	 outlets	 will	 allow	 farmers	 to	 anticipate	 the	 demand	 and	
organize	 their	 production	 accordingly.	 This	 is	 a	 determinant	 factor	 of	 the	 sustainability	 of	 their	
livelihoods.	
Thanks	to	Monet	who	made	a	plot	available	for	this	project,	the	community	leaders,	Roda	and	Kay	
were	able	to	design	the	plans	of	the	building,	which	will	be	adjacent	to	the	Talent	Center.	
The	construction	will	start	soon,	timed	with	the	conduction	of	market	studies.	
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IV/	School	gardens	

The	 School	 Garden	 Project,	 launched	 in	 2017	 by	 Guillaume	 and	 Elsa	 is	 still	 ongoing.	 Nemicio	 and	
Roda	 took	 over	 the	 facilitation/organization	 of	 the	 program	 and	 contest.	 Thanks	 to	 the	 active	
collaboration	of	the	highschool	Heafd	Teacher,	Sir	Felix,	for	the	school	year	20170-2018	the	students	
showed	active	participation,	driven	by	the	school	garden	contest	and	the	opportunity	that	was	given	
to	them	to	design,	 implement	and	manage	a	project	 from	scratch.	They	seem	to	have	had	a	 lot	of	
fun	and	were	very	creative.	
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V/	Research	on	land	use	and	soil	functions	

Elsa,	in	collaboration	with	Wageningen	University,	ISARA	Lyon	and	UPLB,	is	conducting	research	on	
land	 use	 dynamics	 and	 soil-based	 ecosystem	 services	 in	 barangay	 Udalo.	 She	 first	 assessed	 and	
mapped	 the	 capacity	 of	 different	 agricultural	 systems	 to	 supply	 ecosystem	 services	 such	 as	
“production”,	“biodiversity”,	“soil	and	water	conservation”.	She	then	assessed	the	societal	demand	
for	 these	 functions,	on	one	hand	the	 top-down	demand	 (policy	 targets),	and	on	another	hand	the	
local	demand	(the	local	actors’	expectations	from	land).	Finally,	she	also	conducted	workshops	with	
local	 actors	 (farmers,	 landowners,	 local	 government	 representatives,	 traders,	 etc.),	 to	model	 their	
representation	of	the	local	agricultural	landscape	and	food-system	(their	“foodscape”).	This	allowed	
her	to	run	scenarios	and	analyze	the	perceived	changes	that	will	occur	in	the	foodscape	in	the	near	
future.	The	results	are	still	being	processed	and	will	be	made	available	soon.	

	

VI/	Forestry	

A	 team	 from	 UPLB	 Social	 Forestry	 Department	 conducted	 communities	 consultations	 and	 focus	
group	discussions	with	local	leaders	in	order	to	determine	together	the	best	sites	and	management	
strategies	for	the	reforestation	program.	The	outcomes	will	be	communicated	by	January	2019.		

	

	


